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Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Minutes of Ludford Parish Council meeting held Via Zoom (Virtual Meeting following the Covid -19 Pandemic) at 7pm Monday 25th November 2021
Present: Cllr Imogen Liddle, Cllr Stephen Liddle, Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Jeff Garraway Cllr Douglas Mason 
In Attendance: Shropshire Councillor Viv Parry and Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell 
20/35
Apologies – Cllr Paul Knill
20/36
No Declarations of Interest
20/37    No public Participation ( joining instructions had been posted on the Parish website both on the Agenda document and the scrolling parish News page)
20/38
Shropshire Councillor Viv Parry spoke briefly to the meeting and covered the following points:

Cllr Parry had received an email from David Gradwell from Shropshire Council regarding speed limits, also informed LPC that the Dun Cow Road would be closed between 8/2/2021 and 26/2/2021

No response from David Gradwell regarding trees (???)


A newsletter has been circulated from Crest Nicholson Homes regarding Foldgate Lane
Cllr I Liddle confirmed that there were flooding issues in Park Road, which have been reported to Shropshire Council and so far there has been no response.

20/39
Minutes approved and signed from 30th November 2020

Matters Arising from previous minutes – None
20/40
Planning Matters –   Sainsburys development comments to be added to the Shropshire Council Planning Portal for planning permission 21/00080/ADV were discussed. Although the Council do not object, the large, illuminated signage requires limiting to prevent nuisance.


21/300/TCA was also discussed. There are some inaccuracies in the application and on the plans and further information needs to be requested from the tree team at Shropshire Council (Dougald Purce)

20/41
Policies to be adopted – these were deferred until the March meeting
20/42
Finance – all cheques approved and a financial statement, budget spreadsheet and the cash book were circulated by email to Councillors
20/43
Bulletin No2 – this was discussed and will include Rocks Green through the ages/Planning and the Precept details. A smaller committee meeting will be set up at the end of February to discuss further.
20/44
Cllr Mason commented that he didn’t have any access to the VAS data at the moment due to Covid restrictions.

Date of the next meeting : 15th March 2021
Meeting closed at 20.15
Signed Chairman
Signed Clerk 
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